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Kia ora and welcome to Term 2 2025
Welcome back to Term 2! We hope you enjoyed the Easter break and like us are looking 
forward to a busy term ahead. A special welcome to the new families who join us this term 
we hope you enjoy your time at TPS.

Along with this newsletter, we are sending you a copy of our ‘Fridge List’. This is a list of key 
dates and reminders for this term. We hope you find it helpful. There are a few whānau 
activities coming up this term including our student-led open morning and our Matariki 
afternoon. We hope you will be able to join us for some of these celebrations. In addition to 
our termly team newsletter, a school newsletter will be emailed to you once a fortnight on 
Thursday afternoons. The next one will be sent out on Thursday 15th May. If you don’t 
receive it please check your spam and then contact the office if you still cannot find it. The 
school also posts regularly on the Hero app and our website has regular updates about 
important events. Lastly, your child’s teacher will also be sending home a weekly email with 
reminders for the following week. If you have any difficulty finding any of these information 
sources please talk to your child’s teacher or visit the office where we can help you. 

Learning Leaders:
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Teachers:
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Room 5C (Year 1 & 2)
Sarah Spear 
(learning leader)
sarahs@tps.school.nz

Room 6A (Year 1)
Stefanie Kingston
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Jane Stewart 
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The Team

Key Curriculum Areas
During the first two weeks of the term we will be teaching the Firewise programme. This 
programme teaches students skills to help them stay safe around fire. More information can 
be found by clicking here. To complete these studies, the fire service will visit us with their fire 
truck on Thursday morning 8th May. In week 3 we will take part in Road Safety Week. During 
this week we are learning about how to stay safe when we are on or near roads. You can 
read more about Road Safety Week here. 

Our Inquiry this term will focus on movement and forces. In particular we are learning about 
how wheels and pulley are used to make things move. The teachers have planned a range 
of hands on activities to help tamariki explore and understand how wheels and pulleys work 
and why we have them. Our Literacy programmes continue to focus on teaching students 
the basic skills that will enable them to read, write and develop their oral language and 
comprehension skills. In Mathematics, we will be learning about the value of numbers, 
addition subtraction and measurement. 

This term during PE, Kiwi team students are learning to skip! We will start off with some 
basic skills such as hoping, jumping and skipping without a rope. Once we have mastered 
those skills we will move on to skipping with a rope. Along with the whole school we will 
participate in Jumping June and raise money for the NZ Heart Foundation. We hope you 
will support us with this. 

Ways to help your child as they learn
● Each day your child will bring home some home learning. Please check their 

bookbag for this and support your child to complete their work.
● Coming to school regularly and on time helps our tamariki as they settle into 

school life. A good time to arrive at school is between 8:30 - 8:45 am as it allows 
time to prepare for the day and spend some time with friends.
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Key Dates

Reminders 

For any last minute changes 
to After School Care or pick 
ups please contact the 
office as teachers often do 
not get the opportunity to 
check their email during the 
day.

Check HERO regularly for 
school communications and 
important notices. 

If you have a younger child 
who will be starting school 
this year please let the 
office know as soon as 
possible.

Please check the school 
calendar regularly.  Click 
here.

This is a sample of what a Kiwi class’ timetable might look like. 

School Hours/Absences 

School hours are 9 - 3pm
• Learners can be at 

school from 8:30am.

• If your child is absent 
please contact the 
office.

• For appointments 
during school hours 
please sign your child 
out at the office before 
collecting them.

• Please let your child’s 
teacher know if they 
attend Kelly Club either 
before or after school.

Kiwi Team Overview Term 2

● Talking to your child about their day at school can help develop their 
communication skills and reinforces their new learning.

● Reading with your child, playing board games and getting them to help with 
general chores like the grocery shopping helps to develop communication and 
numeracy skills. 

● We encourage you to come and chat to us if you have any concerns, questions or 
celebrations! We are here to help.

Ways to help your child as they learn (continued)
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